

City of New Bedford

Office of City Council

133 William Street * New Bedford, Massachusetts 02740 (508) 979-1455 • Fax: (508) 979-1451

Kerry Winterson Councillor Ward Five

March 21, 2016

Shaw's Supermarket Michael Pentz, Manager 15 State Road Dartmouth, MA 02714

Dear Mr. Pentz:

I am once again writing to the management of Shaw's Supermarket, Rt. 6, asking that you ask your vendors to use a different route, other than Metropolitan Avenue, possibly Rt.6, as an alternative to get to the loading dock to deliver and unload merchandise for your store. I have received many complaints of the constant noise and disturbance these trucks are making in a residential area. Not only are your vendors disturbing the peace of homeowners on Metropolitan Avenue, but the large trucks are damaging the roads.

If you would please see that this matter is addressed, it would be greatly appreciated.

Very truly yours,

Kerry M. Wenterson Kerry M. Winterson, Councillor Ward Five

KMW: rrr

cc: File